3 Broad Field Road
Yarnton

Oxford

OX5 1UL

Head of Development Control

Cherwell District Council
Bodicote House

Bodicote

Banbury

Oxon OX15 4AA

Planning Application Ref: 08/00899/F

Begbroke Science Park Access Road

Dear Mr Duxbury
We object to this application for the following reasons:

Cherwell’s planning policies say there should be no development in the Oxford Green Belt.

Cherwell’s policies also do not permit undue visual intrusion into the open countryside.

It is development on Greenfield land.
This is particularly unnecessary when the Science Park already has permission for a direct access to the A44, which includes closure of the existing access off  Sandy Lane.
We doubt whether this new road will reduce traffic flows along Sandy Lane, particularly drivers approaching from the north, and from Kidlington.

The junction of the new road with Sandy Lane is a safety hazard, particularly with the changed priorities.

The traffic lights on the A44 are inadequate.  Drivers will use the service road to bypass the red light.

The pedestrian crossing is of no use as shown, and should be at the entrance to Gravel Pit Lane.

We trust that all of these points will be considered in this planning application.
Yours sincerely

DONNA JONES & GARY STRIVENS
